Pl

Mt. Pulaski City
Council Meeting
The American Legion
Tuesday, September 8, 2020
6:30pm

Present: Pro Tetn Mayor Joyee Maxheimer, Alderman Davis, Emrick, Phillips and Rentmeister, City
Attorney Jordan Klein, City Treasurer Tricia Aylesworth, Chief of Police Tony West

Absent: Mayor Matthew Bobell, Alderman Smock, Director of Public Works Matt Presswood
Recognition of Guests:
The City Council meeting was called to order, Pro Tem Mayor Joyce Maxheimer presided.

Approval of Consent Agenda: City Clerk, Kelly Cowan read the bills as presented. A motion to
approve the consent agenda; approval of bills and minutes was made by Alderman Rentmeister and
seconded by Alderman Phillips—All voting yea — the motion carried.

Public Comments — Agenda Items Only:
Report by Officers:

e  Police Chief West: Tony stated there have been complaints about 700" street, the
department will continue to watch this street. Brady Thomas will be doing fire
training this weekend and then will do the academy. Tony has been receiving calls
about spam calls and wanted to remind people not to give out any information on
spam phone calls.

¢ Director of Public Works: Alderman Emrick read an e-mail from the Director of
Public works Matt Presswood, Matt has received approval from CN Rail Road to
complete the sewer force main project. The were no bids placed for the oil and chip
project, Matt Presswood will rebid this project. Street patching will begin with the
rental of equipment from Chestnut. The City will have this rental equipment for the
month of September. Lines on the streets will continue when the supplies arrive.

e City Treasurer Tricia Aylesworth: deposits to date: $77,994.63
Old Business:

New Business: Mayor Pro Tem Maxheimer stated there is no business district appropriation at this
time.

Alderman Phillips stated he was approached by a school board member about the High School sidewalks
and carb appeal. The board member is reaching out to see what the options are on replacing the
sidewalk and curb. Mayor Pro Tem Maxheimer stated this matter of business is tabled at this time.



At the advisement of the City Atiorney, Jordan Klein a new water sewer sale committee will be formed.
This committee will do due diligence to consider all options in terms of needed improvements. The
committee will include members of the council, and members of the public. Alderman Smock and Emrick
have been asked to join since they are on the water/sewer committee. Mayor Bobell will ask members of
the public to join.

Executive Session:

Mayor Bobell stated the meeting was adjourned.
Kelly Cowan- City Clerk





